
April 2016

President’s Message
Dear Friends,
Spring is offi cially here and busi-
ness continues for the Friends Board 
and fund-raising committees. Again, 
thank you to all the volunteers, busi-
nesses and attendees for your sup-
port of the Wine & Cuisine Tasting 
event.  It looks like we’ve surpassed 
last year’s efforts and have raised over 
$27,000 to support the programs and 
services of the Library.  
The next Best Used Book Sale is 
scheduled for Friday, April 1 and 
Saturday, April 2. Cookbooks will be 
featured at the sale – a good time to 
add to your own collection or pick up 
something for a friend.
The 54th Annual Sierra Madre Art 
Fair will be held Saturday, May 7 and 
Sunday, May 8.  See the accompany-
ing article for information on the fea-
tured artist and other planned events 
and activities.  There are plenty of op-
portunities to volunteer for a couple 
of hours that weekend.  It’s a great 
chance to fi nd out what the Friends 
do and how you can help us to help 
the community. 
Last, but defi nitely not least – please 
VOTE April 12.  I support Measure 
UUT on the ballet because I want 
to preserve and protect the services 
that make Sierra Madre such a unique 
and special place to live. I ask that all 
citizens take the time to understand 
the issues as we all work to keep Si-
erra Madre the town we love. 
Thank you,
Janet Emery

The 54th Annual Sierra Madre Art Fair, sponsored by the Friends of the 
Sierra Madre Library, will be held in Memorial Park, 222 West Sierra Madre 
Blvd., on Saturday, May 7, from 9:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., and Sunday, May 
8, from 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
The Fair this year is in honor and remembrance of 
Nancy Doyle, who was a long-time member of the 
Exhibits Committee and also a much accomplished 
and very talented artist who participated in the Art 
Fair for over 20 years!   
More than 70 artists, including 10 newly juried, 
have already committed to exhibiting with more 
expected to commit this month.  Mediums include 
oil paintings, jewelry, watercolors, glass, wood, 
metal, wearable art, photography, pottery, ceramics, 
mixed media and weaving.  The Art Fair will be the perfect place to treat 
mom to a wonderful Mother’s Day gift or to buy upcoming graduation and 
wedding gifts, as well as to purchase pieces for your own enjoyment.
The Featured Artist this year is Sarah Moore. her “Raven’s Jar” ceramic 
piece	will	appear	on	all	posters,	post	cards,	fl	yers,	and	other	promotional	
materials.
Live Music will be featured throughout the weekend in the band shell and 
on the southeast lawn.  Guests will enjoy an eclectic selection of music.   
Food vendors	will	be	off	ering	a	variety	of	food	and	drinks.
Be sure to stop by the Wine & Beer Garden on the front lawn of the Park 
open Saturday, 11:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m., and Sunday, 11:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  
The Friends of the Library will have a booth selling its popular sweet ‘quick’ 
breads. 
For the children, instructors from the Creative Arts Group have planned 
a craft activity called ‘Watercolors and Sunshine.’ Children will be using 
watercolors to create beautiful images of the sun.
This year we will again have a Silent Auction.  So far, 30 artists have donated 
lovely, one-of-a-kind pieces for the auction which means you’ll have an 
opportunity to bid on some really beautiful artwork and also support the 
Library.
To Volunteer at the Friends’ booth, Friends’ Food booth, Silent Auction, 
Wine & Beer Garden or as an area host or hostess, please contact Fran 
Garbaccio at 626-355-6536 or fgarbaccio@aol.com to let her know when 
and how you can help.
All Proceeds	 from	 the	 Art	 Fair	 benefi	t	 the	 Sierra	 Madre	 Library.		
For more information, visit us on Facebook, at our website www.
sierramadrelibraryfriends.org, or call 626-355-7186. 

54TH ANNUAL SIERRA MADRE ART FAIR                                                                

“A Leisurely Afternoon”
by Don Handley

“Raven’s Jar” by featured 
artist Sarah Moore



A week of merriment and creativity awaits visitors of all ages 
to the Sierra Madre Public Library during the week of April 
10 – 16 as the Library celebrates National Library Week. 
Entertaining and educational happenings include: 
•	Birdie’s Playhouse for Children. Dance and sing with your 

little one for a rhythmic song and dance Storytime on 
Monday, April 11, at 12:00 Noon.

•	Baby Rhyme Time. You will love to read, rhyme, and make 
friends on Tuesday, April 12, at 10:00 a.m.

•	Teen Book Club Party. Make art out of old books on 
Wednesday, April 13, at 4:00 p.m.

•	Bedtime Preschool Storytime on Wednesday, April 13, at 
7:00 p.m.

•	Barks & Books. Read with a friendly dog on Thursday, 
April 14. at 3:30 p.m.

The Grand Finale of the week-long celebration is the 
Library Open House on Saturday, April 16, from 10:00 
a.m. to 12:00 Noon. 
Highlights include: 
•	Antonio Sacre – Children’s Storyteller – 10:00 a.m. 

Antonio’s witty and wonderful program, “My Journal,” 
includes his own stories of growing up bicultural in a Cuban 
and Irish-American household. He tells the story of the 
day his mother gave him his first journal, and inspires all 
ages to read, gather their own family stories and become 
storytellers themselves.

•	Local Author Panel – What it Takes to Write & Publish – 
11:00 a.m. Meet local authors and ask as many questions 
as you’d like. Explore the writing and publishing process 
for a variety of adult books, including fiction, non-fiction 
and graphic novels. Book signing and refreshments to 
follow this lively discussion moderated by Ken Goldstein. 
Panel includes Dianne Dixon, Merrill Joan Gerber, Jonathan 
Hennessey, and Michele Zack.

•	Additional Authors Scheduled to Appear: Lida Bushloper, 
B.K. De Paolis, R.K. Jackson, Chip Jacobs, Susan 
Lendroth, Karen Maezen Miller, David Richardson, Dan 
Richter, Gisele Samaan, and Lynn Snowden.

•	Other Open House Features Include: Teen Docent local 
History tours in the Local History Room, Technology table, 
Friends mini-Best Used Book Sale, Sierra Madre Historical 
Preservation Society table, Friends of the Library table, 
free DVD rentals all day, and the One Book One City book 
selection will be announced.

•	Light refreshments will be served.

On Thursday, April 21, at 11:00 a.m., read, discuss and enjoy 
this month’s book selection, The Last Runaway, by Tracy 
Chevalier.

JOIN THE FUN FOR ALL AGES  
DURING NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK

THIRD THURSDAY BOOK CLUB     

The 54th annual Sierra Madre Art Fair will be held in Memorial 
Park on Saturday, May 7, from 9:30 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., and 
Sunday, May 8, from 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. During the Fair, 
we need people to help at the Friends of the Library booth, 
the Friends’ Food booth, the Silent Auction, the Wine & Beer 
Garden and to act as area Hosts and Hostesses for the 
artists. Contact Fran Garbaccio at 626-355-6536 or by email 
at fgarbaccio@aol.com to let her know how you can help. 
Once again the Friends will be selling loaves of sweet ‘quick’ 
breads such as pumpkin, carrot, zucchini, spice, banana, etc., 
and we need help from everyone who loves to bake.  If you 
can donate one or more loaves or have any questions, please 
call Fran at the number listed above.
The Friends and the Library appreciate your time and effort 
and thank you for your support.

A copy of the Friends’ Federal and California tax returns are 
available in the Library for anyone wishing to review them.  
Please request at the front desk and return when you complete 
your review.  If you have any questions, please contact the 
Friends’ Treasurer, Wendy Stockly, at 626-388-7143, or email 
cottage57@verizon.net.

Stop by the Library and pick up your Love My Library yard 
signs, provided by the Friends of the Library.

The Sierra Madre Public Library is open virtually 24/7. 
Anytime is the right time to download eBooks and audio 
books or to access authoritative databases. Stop by the 
Library to use the free Wi-Fi.

The local History Archives needs you! Contact Jill Schofield 
at 355-7186 for more information on volunteering to help. 

VOLUNTEERS AND BAKERS NEEDED 
FOR THE ART FAIR

FRIENDS OF THE SIERRA MADRE 
LIBRARY TAX RETURNS NOW 
AVAILABLE  AT THE LIBRARY

LOVE MY LIBRARY YARD SIGNS

EBOOKS, DATABASES AND WI-FI

ADULT VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Students in grades K - 8 who won the Library’s Art and Essay 
Contest will be honored at a ceremony during National Library 
Week on Thursday, April 14, at 5:00 p.m. in the Library. This 
year’s theme was “READER’S WIN!”
Thank you to the local organizations who supported the 
Contest with funding for the cash prizes: the Friends of 
the Sierra Madre Library, Sierra Madre Rotary Club, the 
Spero Foundation, Sierra Madre Kiwanis, the Sierra Madre 
Community Foundation, and the Sierra Madre Civic Club.  

ART & ESSAY CONTEST  
WINNERS TO BE RECOGNIZED



The Friends of the Sierra Madre Library announce that the April Best 
Used Book Sale will be held on Friday, April 1, from 3:00 to 7:00 p.m., 
and Saturday, April 2, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  The sale will be 
held in the parking lot and basement at the rear of the Library, 440 W. 
Sierra Madre Blvd.
Featured at this sale will be COOKBOOKS.  We have a large collection 
of cookbooks on our shelves and all will be half-price. Newer cookbook 
collections on the Table in the Basement will be offered at our usual 
low prices, $2.50 - $6.00.  In addition, the Bargain Book boxes in the 
parking lot will have cookbooks of many kinds for only $1.00! 
We also will be featuring a group of Local History volumes recently 
released from the Library’s collection. Included are books on California 
history and geography, some signed.
In addition, there is a wonderful like-new set of the Harvard Classics 
Collector’s Edition with many classic literature titles. Our Collectible 
Shelves are full of books signed by authors, some first editions, and 
interesting vintage titles.
Together with our contemporary thrillers, mysteries and newer fiction, 
the shelves are full of non-fiction books of every type.  Looking for a 
Home Repair book or a book of Quotations?  One on Tudor Queens or 
a Political Biography?  Come to the Best Used Book Sale, meet and 
share with other book lovers, and take advantage of our low prices on 
high-quality books!
All proceeds from the sale will be used to support programs, services 
and acquisitions for the Sierra Madre Public Library.   
See you at the Book Sale!

BEST USED BOOK SALE

LIBRARY DISPLAY CASE
In April, the Library’s display case will feature the 54th Annual 
Sierra Madre Art Fair, to be held May 7-8. It is sponsored by 
the Friends of the Library.

PARTNERS PROGRAM                                                                                                 
Our March renewal Partners -- Joan Crow, Maggie & Michael Ellis and 
Jill & Patrick Holland -- have renewed their annual donations to the 
Partners Fund for which we are very grateful.  Thank you all.
As a result of our article in the March Newsletter, we offer our 
appreciation to two Friends Members who responded to our invitation 
to join the Partners.  A very warm welcome is extended to Anne Bittner 
and Sharon Marsh who have joined the ranks of the Partners at the 
Partner level. Your generous support to the Friends, the Partners and to 
our Library is sincerely valued.  We are making a difference!!

MARY TUMILTY ENDOWMENT FUND (MTEF)                                                                                               
Many thanks to Fran Garbaccio -- a Friend, Friends Board Member 
Emeritus and also a Partner -- for remembering Mary Tumilty by a 
generous donation to Mary’s Endowment Fund.  On behalf of Mary, 
the Friends and the Partners - Thank You, Fran.

NOMINATING COMMITTEE                                                                                                
The Nominating Committee met in March to fill vacancies on the Board 
of Directors of the Friends of the Sierra Madre Library for 2016-2017.
We are still in need of a chair or co-chairs for the 2017 Wine & Cuisine 
Tasting Event and the 2017 Sierra Madre Art Fair. There are also 
a few Director at Large positions available. If you have an interest 
in joining the Board, any of the committees, or have any questions, 
please contact me at the number listed below.
Thank you,
Clem Bartolai
Nominating Committee Chairperson
626-355-0757
 

This month’s review is by 
Tom Tomlinson
The Swerve: How the World 
Became Modern

By Stephen Greenblatt  
If you like the idea that an idea can reshape how we think 
about the world, then this is your kind of read: indeed, 
The Swerve is a book about a book, its unlikely discovery 
after nearly 1000 years of being forgotten in or intentionally 
cloistered in a cloister, and the man who discovered it.  The 
book -- in fact, the book described in The Swerve, was a 
hand-written manuscript -- Gutenberg’s mechanical printing 
appeared at the end of the fifteenth century -- that Greenblatt 
hails to carry us to the notion of the modern was entitled On 
the Nature of Things written by the Classical Roman known 
as Lucretius.
The ideas advanced by Lucretius were in Greenblatt’s 
mind, a tidy summary of what would come to be what 
we all learned in our high school western civ courses, the 
Renaissance.  Lucretian notions that seem so common 
and obvious to us now ranged from novel to heretical to 
the prevailing Christian understanding of the world.  Chief 
among Lucretius’s ideas was that there was no divine plan 
in the creation and ordering of the universe; that the material 
world was composed of atoms that constantly changed 
adhesions, forms and that no matter was ever lost, only 
reconfigured.  Notions of life-after-death were anathema to 
Lucretius; suffering in the service of a better next life made 
no sense to the author.  A better way to orient one’s life was 
in the pursuit of pleasure, friendship, and love.   
Poggio Bracciolini, the Italian who made Greenblatt’s work 
possible, was a kind of fifteenth century Indiana Jones lite 
without all of the apparent nasty, dramatic set-to’s that 
plagued our intrepid modern Jones.  Writer, policy wonk and 
scribe to Pope John XXIII, Poggio lost his papal gig when his 
boss lost his.  Answering the now-what-do-I-do question, 
Poggio embarked on a trip in 1417 throughout central 
European monasteries in search of old manuscripts ripe 
for the copying and reselling to wealthy Italian patricians; 
Poggio’s reputation as a Papal scribe gained him access to 
countless libraries throughout Europe.   What he was looking 
for he had no idea; what he discovered was, according to 
Greenblatt, the Lucretian manuscript.  
Greenblatt’s publication record is lengthy, varied and 
unimpeachable.  This Harvard renaissance scholar at home 
writing to his academic colleagues but he cuts us, all of us, 
into this read with page notes at the back so as not to injure 
his engaging, graceful prose.
Greenblatt won me over with the opening words of his 
introduction: “When I was a student…”  Reading what 
followed in The Swerve reminded me of the joys of my 
student days, reading and thinking and testing my reactions 
to the ways I experience life.  Thanks Professor Greenblatt.
CALL # STATUS: NON FICTION 940.2 
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Read, Discover, Connect @ Sierra Madre Public Library

Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays 11 a.m.-8 p.m.

PRESCHOOL STORYTIME                                                                                      
Preschool children and their parents and caregivers enjoy stories, songs, 
puppets, and crafts on  Mondays at 10:00 a.m. and Wednesdays at 7:00 p.m.

BABY RHYME TIME                                                                                                   
Planned just for babies and their caregivers, this fun program introduces 
children, from birth to age 2, to songs and stories. Meet with us on  Tuesdays 
at 10:00 a.m.

TEEN BOOK CLUB                                                                                                   
Calling all Bibliophiles in grades 7-12 for the Teen Book Club! Those interested 
will meet on Wednesday afternoons from 4:00-5:00 p.m. during the school 
year. 
Book Club members enjoy free books, snacks, and games while meeting other 
students, sharing ideas, and making friends.

BARKS AND BOOKS                                                                                                  
Children are invited to read to a gentle, specially trained dog the second 
Thursday of the month at the Sierra Madre Public Library from 3:30 to 4:30 p.m.
SIERRA MADRE HISTORICAL ARCHIVES 
Explore local history in the Library archives, jointly owned and maintained by 
the Sierra Madre Historical Preservation Society and the Library. For research 
assistance, please call 626-355-7186.

APRIL
4/1	 3:00 to 7:00 p.m.  Best Used Book Sale
4/2	 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Best Used Book Sale
4/4	 10:00 a.m.	 Storytime
4/5	 10:00 a.m.	 Baby Rhyme Time 
4/6	 4:00 p.m.	 Teen Book Club
4/6	 7:00 p.m.	 Storytime
   4/11 to 4/16	 NATIONAL LIBRARY WEEK
4/11	 10:00 a.m.	 Birdie’s Playhouse
4/12	 10:00 a.m.	 Baby Rhyme Time 
4/13	 4:00 p.m.	 Teen Book Club Party
4/13	 7:00 p.m.	 Storytime
4/14	 3:30 p.m.	 Barks & Books
4/14	 5:00 p.m.	 Art & Essay Contest Ceremony
4/16	 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 Noon  LIBRARY OPEN HOUSE
4/18	 10:00 a.m.	 Storytime
4/19 	 10:00 a.m. 	 Baby Rhyme Time
4/20	 4:00 p.m.	 Teen Book Club
4/20	 7:00 p.m.	 Storytime
4/20	 7:00 p.m.	 Friends Board Meeting
4/21	 11:00 a.m.	 3rd Thursday Book Club 
4/25	 10:00 a.m.	 Storytime
4/26	 10:00 a.m.	 Baby Rhyme Time
4/27	 4:00 p.m.	 Teen Book Club
4/27	 7:00 p.m.	 Storytime                                                                                        
4/27	 7:00 p.m.	 Library Trustees Meeting

                                                                                	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


